Wiscasset Transportation Committee 

October 5, 2009

Present:  Don Jones, Cindy Fischer, Lois Kwantz & Seaver Leslie

Absent: Sean Rafter 

Guest:  Anne Leslie

The meeting began at 7:04 PM.  In the process of reviewing the minutes from June 1, 2009, there were some questions asked to expand upon various ideas contained within the content of the minutes.  Anne explained that the next step in the Gateway 1 process is to get at least 12 of the towns within the corridor to sign up for the next stage.  There will be a corridor coalition formed to develop additional criteria for furthering the Gateway 1 concept.  One of the ideas for discussion in this new phase is to encourage people to live and work in the same geographic area.  To do that, we need to change development patterns by establishing growth cores.  However, we could also create a program to pay for development rights in areas not in a desired growth area.  This is part of an effort to balance development of land versus leaving open land.  After this discussion and several other corrections and amendments to the June 1st minutes, it was moved to adopt the minutes as amended.  The vote was 3 in favor with 1 abstention (Cindy Fischer was absent from the June 1 meeting).  The April 6 minutes were also reviewed.  It was moved to accept these minutes, as presented, with a vote of 3 in favor and 1 abstention (Seaver Leslie was absent from the April 6 meeting).

Update on Bike-Pedestrian Study:  Cindy and Anne are both members of this committee.  There is now a survey available on line at the Wiscasset website and there are hard copies at the Wiscasset Library, the community center and the town office.  There has also been a press release announcing the availability and opportunity, encouraging people to fill it out.  We need input from the community in order to move forward and to make it a valid survey.

Bypass Comments to the ACOE(Army Corps of Engineers):  In December of 2008, MDOT officially submitted their data to the ACOE to convince them that their choice of N2a meets LEDPA (Least Environmentally Damaging Plan Available).  The ACOE reviewed the submissions and made a finding.  On March 9, 2009, the ACOE sent out a preliminary response stating that in their opinion that N8c (the long bridge) is a better LEDPA choice and gave their reasons why.  Gerry Audibert and Ed Hanscom from MDOT then filed a response on September 23, 2009 as to why N2a is the better choice.  The next step is for the ACOE to have a 30 day finding period for comments from anybody who chooses to do so.  The ACOE “might” have a public meeting but they are NOT obliged to answer any questions; they would just listen to comments.   Seaver asked us how we feel about N8c versus No Build.  Since No Build does not seem to be an option that any official group accepts, Don instead stated that he believed that if ACOE sticks with N8c, then MDOT is not going to be happy and there will be turmoil and the bypass will take a lot longer to be built.  If, however, N2a is the LEDPA , a bypass would probably be built in 10 years or so.  We did decide that the transportation committee should have an official set of comments concerning the LEDPA choice.  Don asked us to think about our comments based on the March ACOE letter from Jay Clement and MDOT’s response (9/23) back to the ACOE.  Don asked us to send our thoughts and opinions to him; he will assemble them and then we can finalize our transportation committee response at our November 2nd meeting.  

Gateway 1 Update:   The development process which includes the corridor action plan is complete and available at the town office, the library and at www.gateway.org .  Just click on the action plan and you can read it chapter by chapter.  It explains what came before and lays out the goals of Gateway 1 and the actions suggested.  Stacey Benjamin, who had worked at the state planning office, is now with a consulting firm and has been hired by MDOT to be the administrator of the Gateway 1 program.  Her first job is to go around to towns to “sell” the project.  The steering committee needs at least 12 of the 20 towns in the corridor to sign a “start up” agreement.  This number will trigger pursuing the first steps towards the plan becoming a reality.  

The start up agreement appears on page 175 in the document; it targets routes 1 and 90 as the corridors of significance.  The purpose of the project is to move goods and people along these two corridors, to grow jobs and tax bases and to preserve the scenic richness of the corridor.  The plan focuses more on a community-centered corridor and is a compromise that achieves some of the goals of the transit-oriented corridor.  We recognize that Route 1 is an important economic corridor so we need to preserve movement and still maintain the vistas that attract people to this area.  Some of the specifics of the action plan that communities would be signing on to if they sign the start-up agreement are things like reducing curb cuts and bringing comp plans into compliance with the goals of Gateway 1.  

While Gateway 1 is to function in an advisory role, Anne pointed out that the coalition will have MDOT’s ear.  Their recommendations may affect how MDOT chooses projects.  The belief is that regional planning is becoming necessary to protect us all.  We discussed the fact that moving from local control to regional control is a big shift, a relatively new concept.  The question is “will participation in Gateway 1 allow Wiscasset to move forward, to become more progressive”?  It sounds as though a lot will be decided by the coalition; if we are not involved, do we lose out on controlling our destiny?  A majority of our committee believes that 

-there should be changes to our comp plan to  bring it in line with the recommended actions of        the Gateway 1 plan;

-the town needs a member for the interim steering committee

-we should be part of defining the second phase

-we should be part of the input in developing an inter-jurisdictional agreement

-we should make a good faith effort to implement the actions.

Anne and Don recommended that we read chapters 7-9 in the Corridor Action Plan.  

After this discussion, Seaver made the following motion; Lois seconded; it passed on a 3-1 vote:

The Transportation Committee moves to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they sign the start-up agreement for the implementation of the Gateway 1 corridor action plan.

Don agreed to present the recommendation as voted upon by the committee to the Board of Selectmen.  He did express his concerns and therefore the reason for his no vote.  He worries that the authority of the coalition will be more than simply advisory.  He wonders if the coalition might control land use within our town.  And he is concerned that there may be an inherent resistance already formed within the minds of the surrounding communities to the Riverbank development before it has even been fully explored and discussed with experts.  However, he will present the recommendation, without prejudice.  For the record, Arthur Faucher, Jeffrey Hinderliter and Anne Leslie have been our representatives on the current Gateway 1 task force.

Don asked us to get our comments on LEDPA and the ACOE and MDOT responses to him as soon as possible.  Our next meeting was scheduled for Monday, November 2, 2009.  We adjourned at 9:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Lois Kwantz, Secretary

